“Christ doesn’t want nibblers of the possible, but grabbers of the impossible”.
—C. T. Studd

Dear Pastor, Friends, and Supporting Churches,

We are excited to announce that the Lord has raised our support to 97%!

We are making preparations to ship our container in the upcoming weeks to
Port Kaituma. We have paid to ship the two pallets of tracts from Lebanon, OH
(Fellowship Tract League) to Shelbyville, TN. Brother Bobby Lemmons has notified us that our
pallets of Scripture are ready to ship at Bible Literature and Missionary Foundation. We paid to have the 48 cases of
BEAMS Bibles and the 40 cases of Bibles from Mt. Pisgah Baptist Church in Oliver Springs, TN to Shelbyville, TN as well.
Lord willing, our belongings will be taken to Tennessee in December. | was talking to Brother Runyon this past week, and
he said that customs should be cheaper if we ship our container the first week of January 2016. The custom agents look
at containers in December thinking that all the goods will be sold for profit in the Christmas season. Please pray that this
process will take place smoothly and will glorify the Lord!

November was an incredible month that took our family across the continental USA. Vashtee and | had the honor of
being in the mission conference at Immanuel Baptist Church in Kenai, Alaska, with Pastor Boutwell! Thank you to Pastor
Boutwell and the church family for their generous contributions toward our goal of buying a generator in Guyana! Our
family traveled to meetings and mission conferences in Ohio, Alaska, Virginia, Tennessee and Kentucky. We are praising
the Lord for receiving new support from Harbor Baptist Church in Charlotte, NC and Midway Baptist Church in Rayville,
LA! We had a tremendous blessing when Fellowship Baptist Church in East Ridge, TN with Pastor Peponis voted to
partner with us to Guyana, and then Faith Baptist Church in Richmond, KY with Pastor Doss voted to partner with us as
well! | say, GLORY TO GOD!!!

We have been praying along with many of you for soon completion of Vashtee’s paperwork to be a U.S. citizen. Last
week, Vashtee was notified by mail that her date to complete her U.S. citizenship is January 12t" at 9:30 a.m. in
Charlotte, NC. Lord willing and with your prayers, Vashtee will be sworn in as a U.S. citizen by the end of that day. Please
pray that Vashtee will be able to obtain her U.S. passport quickly after January 12t". Thank you to those that have
partnered with us in prayer and sacrificial giving to make this possible! It could not have been accomplished without
you!

If you are currently receiving our prayer letter by paper mail and not email, but you are able to receive by email, please
let us know so that we can lower our monthly expense for the ministry. Thank you to those that sent in extra funds this
month for our family’s Christmas, the Setup Fund, and the generator! It is truly overwhelming! From our family to yours,
we want to wish you all a “Very, Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!”

7 INSS

Looking unto Jesus,
The Rhoades Family, Acts 26:18
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